Bunbury Bridge Club Incorporated
Annual General Meeting Minutes

Meeting Held: 27" August 2022 Location: BBC Clubrooms
PRESENT
36 Members as per the attached attendance register
APOLOGIES

21 Members, as listed in the attached Apologies Register, submitted an apology before the meeting

The meeting was opened at 10:31am by Andy Males (President)

Minutes from the previous AGM held on 4" September 2021 were circulated to attendees before the meeting began.

Esther Saunders moved that these minutes be held as a true record of that meeting. Seconded by Judy Clarke.
Carried.

Andy Males read from his prepared report. The full text of the report is attached to these minutes.

Moved for acceptance by Colin Saunders, Seconded Jennie Drennan.

Club Treasurer Brian Wade presented the Financial Report for 2021/22(attached). Brian reports a total positive cash
flow of $1,902, including receiving a total of $80 in interest from our $55,000 invested. Total funds held by the club
is $65,448 including $10,600 in the cash account. Table fees $34,258 (an improvement over last year which was
affected by COVID), total income $53,442, and total expenditure $51,620 — less than last year. Capital expenditure
was $7,889, compared with $13,571 in the previous year. The state government electricity subsidy expired in
March, so net costs for 2021/22 were $714.

Congress financials show a profit of $1,540, but this was significantly boosted by sponsorship — without which we
would have made a loss. The club is looking at an alternative venue, but it has not yet confirmed.

A token system will be introduced as an optional way of paying table fees, with a nominal starting date of 1t
September. This will help the club move away from cash as much as possible. EFTPOS facility has also been
considered, but not proceeded with due to transaction costs.

e  Gareth Braid asked Brian to clarify the cash on hand figure given it includes an unusual additional sum. Brian
replied that indeed the cash on hand on the 30" June figure is inflated by approximately $2700 due to the
club having received an insurance payout for repairs, but the works had not been completed at that date.

e Andy Males discussed how tokens will operate and the potential of increased table fees (to be discussed
later in the meeting). Brian confirmed that tokens will be collected from the Treasurer, either by bringing in
larger amounts of cash or electronically transferring the money to the club. We will limit purchases to 10
tokens to begin with.

Andy Males read the Auditor’s report letter (attached).

John Ferguson moved that the meeting accept the Treasurers report. Seconded by Marianne Viebke. Carried.

Andy Males moved that we re-appoint Lyndon Edwards for another year. Members present agreed.

Brian Wade read from his prepared report on behalf of Marianne Viebke.
The full text of the report is attached to these minutes.
e  Esther Saunders added Eliane Boom as another member who has contributed to the lessons.

Colin Saunders moved that we accept Brian’s report, Seconded by Minetta Hall. Carried.
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The committee presented an unchanged membership fee, but an increased table fee structure.

Membership Table Fees
Ordinary members $50 $6
Associate members $20 $6
Junior/Youth members $30! $1
Visitors - $8

e  Brian Wade noted that the Youth member fees currently do not apply to anyone and are unlikely to get a
significant number of them, but Esther is working towards youth development sessions.

e Brian discussed that the increased table fees are intended to keep the club financially strong. It was noted
that cleaning costs have increased by 8%, and council rates have increased by 5% this year alone. Itis
believed table fees were last increased at least 8 years ago. Brian reported that he has run financial
forecasts with the existing fee structure, and the proposed fee structure — in this scenario — increases income
by approximately $5000 annually.

Colin Saunders moved that accept this fee structure. Seconded by Stella Dixon. Unanimous vote in favour.

An updated list of recommended panel members was proposed to the meeting.

APPEALS PANEL FACILITATORS PANEL
e Brian Wade e Patrick Smith
e Esther Saunders e Esther Saunders

Moved for acceptance by Andy Males, seconded by Gareth Braid. Carried.

During the nomination period, we received one nomination for each of the President, Vice-President, Treasurer and
Bridge Coordinator positions, and four nominations for ordinary management committee members. (See attached).
As per 12.1(a) and 12.1(c) respectively of the club’s rules, these people are declared elected.

e  Andy Males called for nominations from the floor for the Secretary position. Judy Clarke nominated Minetta

Hall, which was seconded by Margie Mullen. Minetta accepted this nomination. A show of hands showed
those attending in support.

The result is that the Management Committee of the Bunbury Bridge Club for 2021/22 is:

Position Member Nominated & Elected
President Andy Males

Vice President Colin Saunders

Treasurer Norm Hoskin

Secretary Minetta Hall

Bridge Co-ordinator Brian Wade

Committee Members Bob McCartney

John Ferguson
Margie Mullen
Mike Van Wyk

10.1. Special Resolution: Renaming of ‘Junior’ member type to ‘Youth” member
Brian Wade spoke to this resolution, primarily this is to ensure consistency with the terms used by the ABF.

Brian Wade moved the resolution “To amend the Bunbury Bridge Club constitution by changing the word
‘junior’ to ‘youth’ wherever the word ‘junior’ is used”. Motion seconded by Gareth Braid.

Andy Males called for a show of hands with resulted in 36 members in favour, and none against or abstaining.
Motion succeeded.
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10.2. Special Resolution: Approval of expenditure for air-conditioning

Andy Males reported that the genesis of this item was a suggestion received by the management committee
supported by 17 members that the

Colin Saunders spoke against the motion, reporting that there are significant faults with the building
structure/cladding and that these should be our priority. Colin mentioned loose fascia, repainting the roof, and
recladding the exterior of the building as more important, and said it was ludicrous for us to be spending on this
item, which we likened to a Rolls Royce solution when these other items need to be done. Colin also mentioned that
am air-conditioning contractor, who he asked, believed that adding a split system to the “South” end of the room,
and eventually replacing the “North” unit would be sufficient. He referred to the previously suggested cassette units
to be ugly-looking box things and said that their attachment to the roof structure was a further unknown factor.

Marianne Viebke reported that a maintenance inspector provided a report to the club on maintenance items about 5
years ago, and she didn’t believe the items Colin mentioned were included — asking for these claims to be
substantiated. Marianne believed that the fixing and finishing of the cassette units were clear from the quotes
obtained at the time and further called for taking the air-conditioning problem away from the Directors.

Patrick Smith asked that we focus on the air-conditioning systems and reported that part of his non-attendance at
the club in recent times was because he found it uncomfortable. He believes that the myths of other clubs having
similar problems, and the age of the units have been dispelled. Patrick feels that the current units work well when
operated correctly. He further reported doing testing of the current system, which worked very well when started
early, and that the total cost of the electricity used was in the order of $3 per hour. Patrick was not in favour of the
removal of the ceiling fans, suggested that the roof structure did not suit cassette-style systems — and felt that split-
system air conditioners would be better.

Norm Smith stated that there is a lot of work to be done, and in his personal view, the current units work great. He
believes the main issue is the cold air — drafts — from the units affecting nearby players.

Jock Mullen spoke to the motion being a maximum allowance for the committee to proceed, and the detail of how it
is to be achieved will be left to them to implement.

John Ferguson reported also engaging an air-conditioning contractor, and said the result was like that which Colin
Saunders mentioned — of not favouring cassettes, with plenty of other options. The preferred option appeared to be
replacing the ‘North’ unit and adding a ‘South’ unit for an indicative cost of about $17,000.

Margaret Duce said that she believes some of the problems are due to people not using the current systems, and
that the issues seem worse since the entrance works a few years ago. However, we need a plan for when one of the
current systems fail. Margaret further says that she would just like it to be warm.

Esther Saunders queried whether the motion was for the committee to spend up to a total of $25,000. Andy Males
confirmed that this is a maximum and was sure that the committee would prefer to spend less if a suitable solution
was possible.

Patrick Smith said that he felt the item was premature, and that we should wait until we have a detailed plan and firm
quote.

Fred Clarke reported experiences with excellent air-conditioning systems in Dunsborough, and that he likes the idea
of a new unit at the ‘South’ end of the building.

Brian Wade moved that the membership “approve capital expenditure of up to $25,000 for air-conditioning
system replacement.” Motion seconded by Esther Saunders.

Andy Males called for voting by show of hands. 31 members voted in favour, 5 against with none abstaining. Motion
succeeded with 86% in favour.

11.1. Youth Bridge (Esther Saunders)

Esther discussed how BAWA, Australian Bridge Federation and the World Bridge Federation are agreeing that the
future of Bridge is in Youth bridge. Esther has recently received several tips in introducing cards to ‘youth’,
particularly encouraging the use of card games that use standard cards (e.g. not Uno or similar), and moving into
trick-taking games. Esther further encouraged members to play cards with younger family members.
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12. CLUB PERSON OF THE YEAR

Andy Males discussed our club person of the year has been mentioned several times over the years, unusually is
someone who doesn’t regularly play at the club, and some members may not have met her. Andy announced that
the member recognised this year was June Keil. Andy reported that he had tried to get June to attend the meeting,
but unfortunately, this was not possible. Members present applauded in agreement with this announcement.

13. MEETING CLOSURE
Meeting closed at 12:01pm.

ANDY MALES, PRESIDENT GARETH BRAID, SECRETARY

rl- 30/08/2022
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2021/22 Bunbury Bridge Club President’s Report
Andy Males 27" August 2022

| said it last year and it is worth repeating this year, what a wonderful hardworking
bridge committee the club has. Brian Wade continues to do a truck load of work for
the club as treasurer and just about everything else. Our club person of the year Esther,
continues to give it all to helping the club grow with new member teaching. Gareth
Braid is our quiet achiever who covers a lot of the background details for the club and
President. Vice President Colin is determined to drag us into looking after this building
which is a valuable asset for the club. Bob McCartney, John Ferguson and Marianne
Viebke all continue to give their personal time to helping our club which is very much
appreciated

| would like to thank our Directors, Esther and Colin Saunders, Colin Bell, Brian Wade,
Dennis Evans, John Ferguson, Marianne Viebke and our new director Andy Caley for
your time and efforts in organising our playing days.

Thank you to our and our card deals, Norm and Linda, Minetta, Anne-Louise, Jan, Neil,
Brian, and Colleen. Thanks to Anne-Louise and Andy looking after the kitchen supplies.

And what about the future, the club will continue to do two things well and these are :-

1) To provide a place for us all to enjoy our competitive bridge in an enjoyable and social
environment.

2) To provide financial stability while continuing to improve our building and property.

It is worth listing the main items we have done so far.

Improve the building entrance and front doors.
Upgrade the toilets

Replaced the main windows

Painted the inside of the building

Upgraded the building electrics.

Thank you.
A Males
27/8/2022
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